
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF DECEMBER 13, 2016 
 

Item 7, Report No. 42, of the Committee of the Whole (Closed Session), which was adopted without 
amendment by the Council of the City of Vaughan on December 13, 2016, and the confidential 
recommendation and resolution made public. 
 
 
 
7 CIVIC HERO AWARD NOMINEE, WARD 2, 2016 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Closed Session) recommends approval of the recommendation 
contained in the following resolution of Councillor Carella, dated December 5, 2016: 
 

Recommendation 
 
 Submitted by Councillor Tony Carella: 
 

Whereas, Fred Santini is a long-time resident of Ward 2 in the City of Vaughan, and  
 
Whereas, he was a leading force in the creation and development of Shining Through, a centre 
for children with autism, founded and based in the City of Vaughan and now operating branches 
in other municipalities; and 
 
Whereas, he remains a committed volunteer working in service to Shining Through and its clients; 
and 
 
Whereas, his commitment and that of the other members of Shining Through’s staff and 
volunteers demonstrates the qualities that constitute civic leadership, and indeed civic heroism.  
 
It Is therefore recommended: 
 
1. That Fred Santini be awarded the 2016 Civic Hero Award for Ward 2; and 

 
2. That the award be presented at an evening meeting of the Committee of the Whole (Public       

Hearing), in early 2017. 
 
 
 
 
 


